JACKSON CITY COUNCIL
Minutes from
February 11, 2013
7:00 p.m.

Regular Session

The regular meeting of the Jackson City Council was held on February 11, 2013. The meeting
was called to order in the Jackson City Council Chambers at 7:00 p.m. by President Ron Speakman. The
Pledge of Allegiance was said and Prayer was led by Mr. Brown.

A roll call was taken as follows:

Mr. Brown — present
Mr. Kitchen — present
Mrs. Jones — absent
Mr. Smith — present
Mr. Queen — present
Mr. Elliot — present
Mr. Foster — present

A motion was made and duly seconded to excuse Councilwoman Jones’ absence. In a voice vote,
all members agreed and the motion carried.

The minutes from the prior meeting were not approved as there was not adequate time for their
preparation. The minutes will be addressed at the next regular meeting of Council.

VISITORS

According to the agenda visitor Wesley Skaggs was to discuss the new Suboxone Clinic. Mr.
Skaggs withdrew his request to be heard at this time.

COMMITTEE REPORTS
UTILITY

Mr. Brown stated that the Committee received a request for C.A. McPherson. A motion was
made to approve the request. The motion carried by voice vote with all members present agreed.

BUDGET & FINANCE — No Report
POLICE, FIRE & TRAFFIC — No Report
SERVICE - No Report

RAILROAD —No Report
BUILDING/RECREATION - No Report

CITY AUDITOR



The City Auditor has made a report concerning the activity over the previous year. A copy of
said report is attached to the minutes and is incorporated herein.

LAW DIRECTOR - No Report
MAYOR

The Mayor reported that a meeting was held between the shippers utilizing the railroad and the
ORWC. The Mayor reported that the meeting was productive and was for the purpose of obtaining input
from the shippers relating to the search for the next rail service provider. The Mayor also informed the
Council that the housing project which was to be the subject of a revolution from the previous meeting,
has been delayed.

The Mayor also wished to congratulate the Girls’ Basketball for their recent season and to remind

the residents that the high school basketball tournaments are beginning. He took the opportunity to point
out the amount of business brought in as a result of the basketball tournaments being held at the Jackson

High School.
SAFETY/SERVICE DIRECTOR

The Service Director reported that the crews will begin cleaning the creeks. This comes after a
recent slow down in creek cleaning due to the wet weather. The next area to be cleaned will be that of
Little Salt Creek. Also, the work is scheduled to begin on the water plant electric line project. Finally,
the Service Director reported a problem with signs being placed in the City’s right of way. He requested
the media inform citizens that the signs should be removed.
ORDINANCES/RESOLUTIONS — None
CORRESPONDENCE - None
OLD BUSINESS — None
NEW BUSINESS — None
ADJOURN

Meeting adjourned by unanimous voice vote at 7:25 p-
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C.A. McPherson
1 Nancy Lane
Jackson, OH 45640
740-286-4346

Mr. Bill Sheward
Director of Public Services/Safety
City of Jackson

Dear Mr. Sheward,

| am requesting to be allowed to hook into the Jackson Sewer System.
This is for my private residence located at 1 Nancy Lane, Jackson OH.

If you require additional information, please let me know.

| appreciate your assistance in this matter.

Sir&er\el&t %G)%M//

C.A. (Arnold) McPherson



